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Betty Lawyer 

Well, we have finally done it!  After all the years of being your Presi-
dent they have finally talked me into having a vote at our club meet-
ing to see if our club would like to rent a bus and go to Thunderbirds 
64th Anniversary Dance.  Thunderbirds have been to so many of our 
dances and it is hard to find people to drive to a visitation in Apple 
Valley.  It was told to me that they have driven down that hill many 
time to come to dances in our area but they hardly ever get clubs to 
come and visit them.  The cost is $20 each. That covers the $10 cost 
of admission at the door and $10 for the bus. The club will be taking 
care of half of the bus cost. We have sign-up sheets at Cowtown and 
the trip is open to Cowtown members and Class graduates until May 
27th.  We already have 22 members signed up so if you want to have 
a fun time we need you to sign up as soon as possible.  We also need 
your money by May 27th because the bus wants their money up 
front.  Two other clubs have asked us to let them know if we have 
seats left.  We can only take 47 members so it will be the first to sign 
up.  Don’t miss out on a fun night.  We will be leaving from Cowtown 
at 5 pm on June 18th.  You will be asked to bring a dollar to tip the 
driver.  
Our last class dance was great as usual. We had 10 squares and a 
clothing sale. Cliff Simpson called a fun dance and the class mem-
bers experienced dancing at faster speed. About 22 dancers went 
to Denny’s after the dance to eat and visit. 
 
I have taken up so much space with the bus trip I will have to make 
the rest of this short.  The class will graduate on May 25th.  Steve 
Woodard will be having his workshop in June and July on Wednes-
day nights. 
 
Our next Club Members Meeting is on May 9th at Lois and Bruce’s 
home at 6pm.  Hope you can attend and help make decisions such 
as the bus trip. 
 
Thanks to all of you who do so much to keep our club running so 
smooth. 
 

         Betty and Dan  



 Happy Cinco De Mayo everyone. 

Hope all our dancers are well and out dancing. 

Happy Mother's Day to all the moms! 

If you know anyone who needs a card to cheer 
them, just let me know. 

Hugs  

          June 
 

June Jacobson 

Gene Stauffer 

I’ll be sending out an updated member 
list about the time you read this newslet-
ter. I will also bring a few printed copies 
to the first dance in May. If you need it 
printed, just let me know. 
  
As always, let me know if there are any 
corrections or changes needed. 
  
     Gene Stauffer 

18569 Gentian Ave 

Riverside 

Potluck 6pm,  Meeting 7:15pm       

Come with your 

suggestions and ideas. 

Plus Level 

Plus Level 

May 6 

May 20 

Welcome  

Graduates 



Bruce & Lois Roberts 

These months sure go by fast!! 

Wow here it is May already! And the last month of 
our class. We had a very successful class dance 
on April 24th with Cliff Simpson calling. He always 
calls a really fun dance. There were at least 9 
squares! I am sure the class members all enjoyed 
it and were encouraged to learn more and attend 
more dances after they graduate on May 25th. We 
will have a summer workshop beginning  June 1st. 
For our members we have a fun bus trip planned in 
June, going to Thunderbirds club for their anniver-
sary dance. So watch for flyers about this! Have a 
marvelous May, hope to see you in a square!!  

Hugs       

    Bruce & Lois  

Barb Belding 

  

  

  

  

Denise Sanchez 1-May 

Shirley Parker 5-May 

Linda Selby 8-May 

Anne McMurdy 21-May 

Silvia  Schreiber 22-May 

The Tamale festival downtown Riverside was 
great fun and very tasty!! Hope you didn't miss it 
but if you did, they hopefully will be back in 
2017... 

Sunday, April 24th was a great class dance with 
10 squares! 22 people (I'm told) went to Denny's 
after the dance. Fun fun. 

June 18th...we are signing up for a bus trip to Ap-
ple Valley. It's Thunderbirds’ Anniversary dance. 
Cost $20. includes $10 admission to the dance 
and $10for the bus. Bring along $1 for a tip for the 
driver. Bus will leave Cowtown at 5:00 returning 
about midnight.  If interested pay Dan Lawyer or 
Teryl Ridgway and sign up! A.S.A.P. 

ANGELS GAME:If anyone is interested in going to 
an Angels  Home Game. It is Friday, Sept. 9th. Me-
trolink is $7 round trip. Tickets are $25-35 to 
68.dollars with seats available (as of this date for 
$16-18 in Left or Right Outfield (a.ka. Nose bleed 
section). If interested call me and I will direct you 
how to buy tickets, etc. (951) 784-4188. Metrolink 
tickets available day of departure. 

LAKE ELSINORE STORM: Wednesday, August 
17th.  If interested let me know and I will get a 
sign up sheet for everyone interested. 

May class dance is Sunday, May 22nd and the call-
er is going to be Roy Stevenson.  Come and sup-
port  the class. 

Graduation is the last Wednesday, May 25th  and 
the Summer Workshop will start on Wednesday, 
June 1st. 

Mark your Calendar for July 30th for our Summer 
Pool party. 

See you, 

        Barb 


